
Resort Village of Shields 
Monthly Council Highlights 
Meeting January 19, 2021 

 
 
(full minutes will be approved at February 16, 2022 Council Meeting and posted upon approval) 
   
Human Resources 

• HR Committee to work with Operations Manager to hire Greenskeeper. 
 
Operations 

• Village to purchase snowplow MVP3 Plow Blade wings for the vehicle that is shared with the 
Resort Village of Thode, splitting the cost of $1282 in half between the two villages 
 

Permits 
development permits subject to the building permit approval from Al Heibert.  

• 1 Shortt Road – Permit to construct an RTM home.  

• 38 Mawson Drive – Permit to construct a new house.  

• 87 Procter Drive – Permit to construct an RTM home. 
 
Development Permit for Sport Court Amenities Building that crosses the road allowance is approved 
subject to the road allowance construction notice being sent with the development permit. 

 
Marketing 

• marketing committee to interview, select and hire the best realtor to promote and sell the South 
Mawson lots for a one-year term contract. 

• Video has been posted to FB and shared by many, received a lot of good feedback. Jess will 
talk to Glen about tracking # of visits to website, we can track this info on FB with metrics.  

 
Golf 

• operations manager to proceed with application to the ministry of environment for a golf course 
storage building site, following a map identifying that site is sent to council. 

prices for the 2022 golf season changed to:  
- Adult membership 175.00  
- Youth membership $40.00  
- Family 375.00  
- Cart Seasonal $40.00  
- While daily fees charged remain the same price 

• golf committee to use the Rec board once again to apply for the SLGA lottery license for the 
2022 Golf Ball Drop fundraiser. 

 
Finance 

• Account payments approved for $59,377.33 
 

Projects 

• RM Road - Another proposal as per Council’s last meeting, has been sent to Schmidt’s for the 
purchase of the Road allowance.  

• Fibre Optics 1) The drilling is not yet complete and it is hard to determine the % complete as 
they seem to be installing randomly. 2) They received an extension on the grant and all work will 
be completed in the spring 
 

Next regular Council meeting – Wednesday, February 16/22 at 6 pm 
 
Prepared January 24/22 


